SEPTIC TANK GUIDELINES

Memorandum of Understanding
_ Between the
California Water Quality Control Board
Lahontan Region
and the
County of Placer

ThlS Memorandum of Understandlng is entered into by and bhetween

the ‘California Regional Water Quality Control Board, Lahontan

Reglon (herelnafter Board), and the County of Placer (herelnafter
County) Its purpose is to expedlte the overall review process
for proposed developments and to prov1de a clear operatlng policy
between the Board and the County on therlmplementatlon of the
Board’s .guidelines for wastewater dispoéol_'froo land develop~

ments.

Section 13260 of the California Water Code regquires any pérson

' discharging waste or proposing to discharge waste that may affect

waters of the State, except to a community sewer system, to file
a report of waste discharge with the regional board of that
region. Implementation of this code section has included regula-

tion of individual waste systems wherever warranted.

In 1973 and again in 1974, the Board adopted guidelines to (1)
establish the conditions undexr which waivers of the filing re-
quirement would be in the public interest (pursuant to California
Water Code Section 13269); (2) establish minimum criterio for the

use of individual systems; and (3) prevent pollution or nuisance
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caused by the discharges from leaching or percolation systens.

On January 14, 1988, the Regional Board adopted revisions to the
"Guidelines for Waste Disposal Froﬁ Land Developments." In con-
junction with these revisions, the Regional Board also adopted
the "Regional Board Guidelines for Implementation of Criteria for
Individual_ Wasée Disposal Systems." These implementation
guidelines list general and specific provisions in considering
exemptions to the maximum density criteria two equivalent dwell-
ing units (EDUj per acre for individual waste disposal systems in

both new and existing land developments.

This requirement alsc applies to domestic wastewater discharges
from new commercial and industrial development with wastewater
discharge volumes exceeding two EDU per acre density (500
gal/day/acre based on 250 gal/day/EDU). On June 16, 1988, the
State Water Resources Control Board approved the revisions. For
purposes of this Memorandum of Understanding gross acerage is

that area which encompasses the entire net lot area plus any un-

derling fee title within the adjacent right-of-ways, if any.
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Inasmuch as the County has incorporated into its review criteria
the "Minimum Criteria for Subsurface Discharge of Sewage"™ con-
tained iﬂ_the Board’s guidelines, and- has consistently applied
these criteria in ité review of proposed developmenté, it is not

against the public interest for the Board to reduce its oversight

- work by eliminating redundant review of proposed project.

It is agreed thét:

I. The Couhty is authorized to issue construction permits for
projects that utilize indiﬁidual subsurface dispdsal systems
without Regional Board approval under the following condi-
tions: |

A. all of the folloﬁing:

1. The on-site sbil characteristics comply with
the established "Minimum Criteria for In-
dividual  Waste Disposal Syétems“ as adopted
by Resolution 6-88-15; and

2. The discharge is composed of domestic was~
tewater only:; and

B. One of the Following:

1. The development consists of single-family

residences or muliiple-family_fesidenées, the

density does not exceed two EDU per acre (500
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gallons/acre/day wastewater flow), or

The development consists only of a single-
family home on an individual lot which has a
minimum net area of 15,000 square feet; or
The ‘development is non-residential or of
mixed occupancy and the wastewater discharge
does not exceed 500 gallons/acré/day as
determined using Table I-2 and I-3 in the
Uniform Plumbing Code and occupant loads as
determined by Téble 33A in the Uniform Build-
ing Code; or

The project 1is in a class that has been
designated exempt from Regional Board review
in writing under signature of the Regional
Board Executive Officer; or

The project/development has been granted an
exemption by the Board and complies with the
County’s standards for use of septic tank

1

wastewater disposal systems.

IXI. The County shall not issue sewage disposal system con-

struction permits-without Regional Board ap-

proval for the following projects:
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III.

'Ao

Projects_that'involve domestic wastewater discharge
from commercial or industrial development in excess of
500 gallon/acre/day as determined by the Board; or

Projects that will have industrial wastewater dis=-

" charges; or

Projects that exceed the two EDU/acre density require;'
ment for septic tank use (except in exempted areas); or
Projects that do not comply with the Coﬁnty's standards
for use of septic tank wastewatef disposal syétems; or
Projects located within existing waste discharge
prohibition areas (unless in areas exempted in I.B.
above): or . |

Projects utilizing package wastewater treatment plants

- with on-site disposal.

The County, at its discretion, may defer consideration of

projects, based on water quality impacts, to the Board for

~any projects even if it appears that cbmpliance with Section

I. of this Memorandum of Understanding has been achieved.
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Iv.

VI.

VII.

The "County, at its discretion, may require the formation of

a public entity (as defined in the State of California
Government Code Section 53090 et seqg.) to maintain septic
systems ' in residential developments of one hundred (100)

lots or more.

The Board may review permits issued by the County at its
discretion. Copies of permits will be made available upon

request for review in County offices.

The County, on its own initiative or at the request of an
applicant and upon providing -the information specified in
the implementation guidelines, may apply for individual,

large scale, or area-wide exemptions.

The applicant, for projects found in compliance with the
Board’s guidelines, will be notified of acceptance by is-
suance of a County building permit or by issuance of a Board

clearance letter.

VII1.The County shall maintain a record of all documents sub-.

mitted and reviewed under this Memorandum of Understanding.
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This record shall be kept as a note on the construction per-

mit. for each project.

IX. This Memofandum of Understanding shall be effective im-
mediately after execution of this-égreement and shall remain
in full force until. termlnated by a prior thirty (30) day

written notice by elther party.

X. This Memorandum of Understanding may be amended as mutualiy

agreed to by the County and the Regional Board.

XI. All notices and communications under tnis Memorandum of Un-

_derstanding-shall_be'addressed to the following:

‘Richard Swenson, Director

- Placer County Environmental Health Department

11484 "B" Avenue

Auburn, CA 95603

C.R. Butterfield, Executive Officer

California Regional Wéter Quality control Board
Lahontan Region

P.O. Box 9428

South Lake Tahoe, CA 95731-2428
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This Memorandum of Understanding is executed on the date of the

most recent signature below,

sentatives of the parties.

0. R. Butterfield

Executive Officer

Date 3 ' 5/5’7

g

(:{1«9 \‘ﬂA/bbtﬂzh

—

Chairman,

Board of Supervisors

Date @'plw// _ 18 , 1969

JPS: jaa

by the following authorized repre-

THE FOREGOING INSTRUMENT S A CORRECT COPY OF THE
OR{GINAL ON FILE IN THIS DFFICE ATTEST

19 89
GEORGIA FLAKE

Clerk of the Boatd of Supervisors of the C%l Placer State
of Califperia. :




l& -Q Cahforma Igglonal Water QuahtyQJontrol Board
bl v " Lahontan Region

‘inston H, Hickox Internet Address: http:/fwww.mscomm.com/~rwqcb6 Gray Dav;s
Secretary for 2501 Lake Tahoe Boulevard, South Lake Tahoe, California 96150 Governor
- Environmental . _ Phone (530) 542-5400 * FAX (530) 5442271 _
" Protection :
August 23, 2000

Brad Banner, Director

Placer County Department of Health
Division of Environmental Health
11454 "B" Avenue
“Auburn, CA 95603

Tim Snellings, Director -
Nevada County Community Development Agency
Department of Environmental Health
‘950 Maidu Avenue
- Nevada City, CA 95959

RESPONSE TO MAY 30,2000 LETTER REGARDING SEWAGE DISPOSAL SYSTEMS
IN THE TRUCKEE RIVER HYDROLOGIC UNIT

_ OnJuly 7, 2000, we received your letter dated May 30, 2000, regarding differences in Placer and
. Nevada County Septic Ordinances and Regional Board Criteria for Individual Waste Disposal
Systems. The letter also addresses Regional Board staff processing time for requests for
‘variances to the prohibition on new septic systems in the Truckee River Hydrologic Unit, as
specified in the Regional Board’s Water Quality Control Plan for the Lahontan Region (Basin
Plan). You also present a proposal allowing the Counties to permit septic systems that do not
meet the Regional Board’s criteria. The proposal is based upon language contained in the Basin
Plan amendments that were recently adopted by the Regional Board and are awaiting review and
- approval by the State Water Resources Control Board, the Office of Administrative Law, and the
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, prior to becoming effective.

At present, the Basin Plan requires a minimum of five feet of effective soil depth for standard
septic systems, while County ordinances require a minimum of four feet of effective soil depth
for the same systems. We agree that differences between Regional Board and County criteria
create an unfortunate situation. Our agencies share jurisdiction for regulating these on-site
systems. To the extent that our criteria are the same in a geographic area, property owners are
. subject to consistent and efficient regulation and the public is assured that we are protectmg
- water quality and pubhc health,

- You have proposed allowing the Counties to continue implementing their septic ordinances that
permit a minimum of four feet of effective soil depth for the remainder of the 2000 construction
season. You have also proposed updating the current Memorandum of Understanding (MOU)
between the Regional Board and Counties to continue this process indefinitely, based upon

: . language contained in the Basin Plan amendments, which allow. the Regional Board to delegate
' ‘the ability to waive certain individual criteria to the Counties.

California Environmental Protection Agency

A% Recveled Paper
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I want to express my appreciation of the Counties’ willingness to accept additional authority and
responsibility regarding septic system regulation. However, the delegation of additional
authority as specified in the Basin Plan amendments, a delegation that I expect to make, would
not allow the Counties to automatically waive the minimum five-foot effective soil depth criteria
for standard septic systems. The Basin Plan only allows waiving of criteria as follows:

"1. Waiver of one or more individual criteria may occur if:

a. The area beneath the proposed septic system discharge has no significant amount of
ground water having present or future beneficial uses; or

b. It can be proven that no pollution, nuisance or unreasonable degradation of either
surface or ground waters will occur as a result of the proposed septic system density
when considered individually or cuamulatively with other discharges in the area; or

¢. Construction of a community collection, treatment, and disposal system is imminent.
Short-term, interim use of individual waste disposal systems may be allowed."”

There are very few locations that would satisfy the above-referenced criteria within the Truckee
River Hydrologic Unit. '

The issue of effective soil depth was discussed by our staffs at the time Nevada County revised
its ordinance. We informed Nevada County that, given other protective aspects of the County
program, we did not object to the change in minimum effective soil depth for areas of the County
outside of the Truckee River Hydrologic Unit septic prohibition area, or for lots and parcels in
the Truckee River Hydrologic Unit that are exempt from the septic prohibition under Board
Order 81-7. We specified that we would not change our minimum effective soil depth for lots
and parcels subject to the prohibition. We stated that we would continue to review requests for
variances to the septic prohibition on a case-by-case basis and that we would continue to apply
the Regional Board's policies, variance criteria and minimum criteria in such cases.

Implementation of the minimum 5-foot effective soil depth in the Truckee River Hydrologic Unit
is consistent with both Nevada County’s ordinance and Regional Board Criteria. Nevada
County's ordinance states that 4-feet is the minimum effective soil depth for standard systems
throughout the County. The implication of a2 minimum standard, including Regional Board
minimum criteria, is that in some areas a more protective limit is appropriate. The Truckee River
Hydrologic Unit, where the Regional Board has a long-established prohibition on new septic
systems, is such an area. For this area, the Regional Board established prohibition variance
criteria more stringent than the minimum criteria used in most of the region. The minimum
parcel size for standard septic systems in the Truckee River is 2.5 acres, compared to 0.5 acres
elsewhere. The larger parcel size limits cumulative impacts to underlying groundwater and the
Truckee River and its tributaries. '

At this time we must implement and we ask that the Counties implement the five-foot
requirement for standard septic systems for lots and parcels subject to the Basin Plan prohibition
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‘and variance criteria in the Truckee River Hydrologic Unit. We request that the Counties

implement this standard until such time that the Counties present area-wide information to

" support either a Basin Plan amendment to change the criteria or a Regional Board resolution

supporting waiver criteria 1.b above. Under the existing MOU, the Counties will be able to

~ waive minimum criteria under waiver condition 1.c. should the Regional Board delegate waiver

authority. In such instances, I request that the Counties require that the applicant, prior to septic

permit approval, pay the established or projected connection fee to the Jocal sanitation agency

and meet any other conditions that the local agency may require to facilitate future connection.

With the forgoing in mind, I suggest that our staffs review together any information, data, or
regional studies that the Counties have developed to support a reduction in effective soil depth
for standard septic systems. If our staffs and other stakeholders agree that a change in the
Regional Board's criteria is appropriate, we will initiate the Basin Plan amendment or Regional
Board resolution process for the Truckee River prohibition area. '

With respect to processing time for applications for a variance to the Truckee River septic
prohibition, I acknowledge that in some cases there have been delays in processing requests.
These delays were caused by the addition of new staff and our attention to other higher priority
tasks based on funding provided in the budget. At present, there are no-outstanding requests for
variances and we anticipate no further delays. I recommend that our staffs meet to
discuss/review our joint septic system review process to ensure expedient and effective
regulation of septic systems within our jurisdictions. The meeting could also be used to discuss
additional issues our staffs may identify.

I would also like to take this opportunity to discuss another séptic system situation that has come
to our Regional Board staff’s attention. It appears that within Placer County, several parcels -
were subdivided and some of the resultant smaller parcels no longer meet Regional Board criteria

* for minimum lot size (2 ¥ acres) for standard septic systems in the Truckee River area. People

have purchased these parcels with the understanding that these small parcels can be served by
standard septic systems. Unfortunately, these parcels are not suitable for standard systems. In
some cases, these parcels can be developed with a relatively short extension of existing sewage
collection systems. In other cases, the owners wili be able to develop using an engineered on-site
system that discharges a total nitrogen concentration of 9 mg/l or less. We are prepared to work
with you to develop acceptable engineered systems thereby minimizing the impact on lot owners
and reducing approval times.

Regional Board staff are devoting additional resources to the Truckee River Hydrologic Unit to
protect the existing ground and surface water quality in an area that is under increasing -

- development pressure. New demands are being placed on the Martis Valley aquifer, which

provides the Town of Truckee and surrounding areas with the majority of its drinking water
(municipal and domestic supply beneficial use). The potential for adverse impacts on surface
water quality is also increasing due to existing and new development. Wastewater treatment and
disposal is one of the components that potentially could adversely impact both ground and '
surface water quality.

\N_\—_
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Thank you for bringing these issues to our attention. I believe that both of our well-qualified .
staffs will continue to effectively protect ground and surface water quality within the Truckee

River Hydrologic Unit. If you have any questions regarding this matter, please call Greg Zentner,

Associate Water Resources Control Engineer, at (530) 542-5434 or Scott Ferguson, Senior Water

Resources Control Engineer, at 542-5432.

Sincerely,

Hreustd ij(r—

- HAROLD J. SINGER
EXECUTIVE OFFICER

cc:  Regional Board Members
Norm Greenberg, Nevada County Department of Environmental Health
Alison Carlos, Placer County Division of Environmental Health
Craig Wood, General Manager, Tahoe-Truckee Sanitation Agency
Oz Butterfield, General Manager, Truckee Sanitation District
Peter Holzmeister, General Manager, Truckee-Donner Public Utility District
Judith Unsicker, Ph.D., Lahontan Regional Water Quality Control Board
Elizabeth Janes, US EPA Region IX

GZ/shT:Placer-Nevada Septic Response
[Placer County Septic Tank MOU]
[Nevada County Septic Tank MOU]




